
From: Margaret Hurley <REDACTED> 
Date: October 10, 2022 at 10:04:05 AM PDT 
To: bswanson <bswanson@ci.carmel.ca.us> 
Cc: christophermitchell <christopher.mitchell@pastor-realestate.com> 
Subject: Ulrika project aka The Pit 

 
Hi Brandon, 
 

I just wanted to voice my support for the redesigned project at Dolores and 5th. The four separate 
buildings have been meticulously redesigned with care. I hope Building and Planning will approve the 

design and issue permits right away. 
 

I have been a resident of Carmel for 20 years and have owned, built and designed projects of my own. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Margaret Hurley 

<REDACTED> 
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